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December 23, 2021 

 

 

Michigan House of Representatives   

State Capitol Building 

Lansing, MI 48909-7514 

 

 

Representatives, 

 

Today, I am returning Enrolled House Bill 4257 without my approval. 

 

HB 4257 attempts to impose reporting requirements related to what the bill describes as a 

“memorandum of understanding.” Unfortunately, because the definition of that key term is 

vague and unworkable, this bill would only create confusion. 

 

For this and other reasons, I am vetoing HB 4257 of 2021. 

 

  

Sincerely,  

  

  

 

  

 

Gretchen Whitmer  

Governor  


